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June 20, 2016
Via Hand Delivery/Email

Re:  Change Position Classification to Non-Exempt
Dear Employee Name: 
This is to confirm that due to federal law changes, effective December 1, 2016, your position will be reclassified as a non-exempt position.  As a non-exempt employee, there will be some key changes to the structure of your compensation.  First, you will have to keep an accurate record of all time worked, clocking out for any breaks of 20 minutes or longer.  This also means you are not permitted to work “off the clock” and must be clocked in for any work performed for the Practice in accordance with our policies.  Second, you will be paid overtime as any other non-exempt employee.  Remember that any overtime worked will need to be approved in advance.  We are open to discussing your workload and/or staffing support in order to keep our overtime costs down. 
Option 1:  For consistency and accuracy, you will be compensated on an hourly basis rather than on a salary basis.  Your hourly rate has been calculated according to your current salary, and will be set at $______ per hour.  This rate is meant as an equivalent to what you are already earning, and is intended to be a fair and accurate reflection of your current pay.  
Option 2:   You will continue to be paid on a salary basis. However, note that your salary may now be adjusted as needed for absences of less than a full day if you do not have paid time off available.  

As you know, you are an at-will employee, and thus, we can change the conditions of your employment with the Practice at any time.  We appreciate your service to the Practice. If you have any questions or concerns about this change, please speak with me.  

Sincerely,
 <Name>
